
  

PINE CREEK TOWNSHIP 
MEETING MINUTES OF APRIL 3, 2024 

 
The Pine Creek Township Board of Supervisors held the regular monthly meeting on March 14, 
2024, at 7:00 pm, with Supervisors John M. Reese, Dean L. Edwards, Jr., and Dave 
Winkleman, Jr., present. 
 
Also present:  Kevin Ferrara, Greg Love, Rhonda Sweeney, Ben Sweeney, Matt Stover, David 
Dewald, David Rockey, Pam Smith, Ken Packard, EMC Jim Hess, Deb Reese, and Sgt. Dennis 
Gill 
 
Individuals recording the meeting: Kevin Ferrara and Rick Macklem 
 
2024 Road Project Bid Opening 
 
The Pine Creek Township Supervisors received the following bids for the 2024 Road Paving 
Project: 
 
HRI, INC.      $122,986.60     
BIG ROCK PAVING, LLC    $143,216.90     
GLENN O. HAWBAKER, INC.   $131,766.40     
DAVE GUTELIUS EXC. INC.    $161,550.60     
CHARLES CONSTRUCTION    $166,461.00     
 
Supervisor Reese made a motion to accept the low bid from HRI, Inc. in the amount of 
$122,986.60; seconded by Supervisor Winkleman, MCU. 
 
Meeting Minutes 
 
Chairman Edwards asked if there were any changes or additions to the minutes from the March 
14, 2024, monthly meeting; there being none, Supervisor Winkleman made a motion to 
approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Supervisor Reese, MCU. 
 
Financial Report & Invoices 
 
Supervisor Reese made a motion to approve the financial reports and invoices as presented 
seconded by Supervisor Winkleman, MCU. 
 
Public Participation 
 
None. 
 
Recreation Committee 
 

Chairman Edwards reported that a sample ball field use agreement between Pine Creek 
Township and Woolrich Little League/Keystone Little League was provided to Taryn Saar, 
Chair of the Recreation Committee for review. 
 
Chairman Edwards also reported that the Board of Supervisors are planning to spray the park 
for Spongy Moths (Gypsy Moths). 
 
 
 



  

Old Business: 
 

There was no old business presented for discussion. 
 

New Business: 
 
Health Insurance Policy 
 

Supervisor Winkleman explained that the Board of Supervisors would like to modify the policy 
that was adopted on July 7, 1999, to setting a flat rate for employees’ contribution toward 
health insurance coverage and payments made to employees in lieu of health insurance 
coverage. 
 
Supervisor Reese made a motion to approve the policy on health insurance as submitted; 
seconded by Supervisor Winkleman, MCU. 
 
Code Enforcement 
 
Chairman Edwards reviewed the Code Enforcement Officer’s report stating that the Code 
Enforcement Officer has been working on seven complaints and noted that a large number of 
tires behind Kippa’s Garage in South Avis were disposed of and the owner of a property along 
Sulphur Run Road is in the process of cleaning up his property as well. 
 
Right-To-Know Officer Report 
 

Right-To-Know Officer Macklem reported receiving four Right-To-Know requests from Joy 
Packard for the month of March. 
 

  

Adjournment 
 

There being no further business, Chairman Edwards adjourned the meeting at 7:08 pm. 
 

                        Respectfully submitted, 
 

      Darlene S. Macklem 
 
             Darlene S. Macklem, Secretary 
 
 
 


